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Comments as delivered, which were abbreviated to accommodate the livestreamed ceremony. 

 
I do not envy Harry Potter. 

It must have been tiring to be known as the kid who made it.  “Look, there’s Harry Potter, he’s 
the boy who survived Voldemort’s attack.” 

Class of 2020, Harry’s lament may ring true with you, to a degree, as we are living in a once-in-
a-lifetime generational event.  “The Class of 2020, wasn’t that the group that graduated in a 
fleet of automobiles?”  

Yes, that may be one of the ways we remember your class, but there is also great opportunity 
at this time.  To quote the musical Hamilton, “History has its eyes on you.”  

Opportunity?  Absolutely.  When history has it eyes on you, it is still in the present tense—the 
concrete is setting, the paint is still fresh, the ink is not yet dry.  At this time, you have the ability 
to shape the narrative, but to do this, you must act. 

Think of some of the great moments in history.  Caesar crossed the Rubicon.  The colonists 
dumped tea into the harbor.  Rosa Parks took a seat.  Just this morning, I heard about a young, 
15-year old girl in India who biked more than 700 miles during the pandemic outbreak, standing 
up, with her injured father on the bike seat, to save his life.  The commonality here?  All these 
people chose the hard path of action over the easier course of inaction. 

Einstein said, “nothing happens until something moves” and now it’s your chance to do so Class 
of 2020. 

And, I am excited by this prospect, graduates, because I know you will choose to write history.   
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In the last nine weeks, you have shown incredible kindness and service.  You have navigated 
this last quarter with resolve, resilience, grace, and humor.  You have displayed an amazing 
adaptability that will serve you well as you navigate a VUCA world: one that is volatile, 
uncertain, complex, and ambiguous. 

But the reason I know you are a class of action is not simply based on these last nine weeks.   

Instead, you have shown action for the 558 years you have collectively attended Country Day: 

• In the classrooms, you have made meaning.  You have challenged, debated, reflected, 
and argued.  

• In athletics, you have won both on the scoreboard but also through sportsmanship. 
• In the arts, you have created beauty and new perspectives for seeing the world around 

you. 
• In clubs and academic teams, you have delved deeply into interests and have emerged 

with passions. 
• In service, you have given of yourselves to your community. 

You are agents of your own destiny—you were long before the arrival of the Covid-19 virus, and 
you will be long after it is gone. 

So, no need for a Harry Potter-styled lightning bolt on your forehead to let people know you 
graduated during a global event.  Instead, you have your deeds and they have, and will, always 
speak louder than words. 

Thank you and congratulations to the Class of 2020. 

 


